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Summary of outcome

All early years providers must meet the legal requirements in the 'Statutory framework for 
the early years foundation stage', which you can find at 
www.gov.uk/government/publications/early-years-foundation-stage-framework-2. If we find 
that a provider is not meeting the requirements, we can take action to ensure they put 
matters right.  

On 4 April 2019 we received concerns that this provider may not be meeting some of these 
requirements. On 25 April 2019 we visited the provider and found that she did not have a 
sufficiently robust understanding of her responsibilities in relation to safeguarding and 
behaviour management. On 31 May 2019 we served a Welfare Requirements Notice. This is 
a legal notice that requires the provider to take the actions below within the timescales set 
out.  

Actions needed by 20 May 2019:  

W1.1 develop a secure understanding of the potential signs that may indicate a child is at 
risk, and of the procedures to follow should concerns arise, to be able to safeguard children 

W7 develop a secure knowledge and understanding of appropriate behaviour management 
techniques to be able to support children to learn how to behave well.  

On 6 June 2019 we visited the childminder to check the action taken to comply with the 
notice. We found that the childminder had successfully improved her knowledge of 
safeguarding and behaviour management.  

The childminder remains registered with Ofsted.  

   

 


